



State Traffic Records Advisory Committee (STRAC)

Bi-Monthly Meeting

Thursday, Apr 22, 2021

9:00 AM to 12:00 AM

Remote Meeting via Google Hangout

Meeting Minutes

Attendees

DOR, Scott Spinks (*Vice Chair*)
CDOT, BoYan Quinn (*Secretary*)
CDOT, Alisa Babler
CDPS, Allison Rosenthal
CDOT, Paul Clayton
CDPHE, Christine Demont
CSP, David Aldridge (*Chair*)
CDPS, Webster Hendricks
FHWA, Dahir Egal

Judicial, Molly Saxton
CDPS, Cindy Stewart
OIT, Kathleen McLaughlin
NHTSA, Joe Livingston
OIT, Amy Bhikha
CDOT, Dave Swenka
DPD, Mike Farr
CDOT, Phyllis Snider
DOR, Rachel Van Pelt
CDOT, San Lee

CDPS, Christopher Wallner
DOR, Doug Simington
Elizabeth Stolfus (*TRC*)
CDOT, Glenn Davis (*Sargent at Arms*)
Jason O'Brien
Jenny Wallace
Matthew Brown

Agenda:

1. Welcome and introductions
2. Elections
 - a. Alisa nominates Dave Aldridge as Chair, Scott second, passes unanimously.
 - b. Dave Aldridge nominates Scott as Vice Chair, Alisa second, passes unanimously.
 - i. Dave would like STRAC to focus on data sharing.
 - ii. Scott would like more feedback from NHTSA.
3. Acceptance of past minutes
 - a. Motion to accept by Scott, Christine second, passes unanimously.
4. Review of past action items
 - a. PM - Done
5. 405C Projects
 - a. The new TRC will be Stolfus
 - b. The dashboard project is approved and in the contract phase
 - c. The Geocoding project is on hold.
 - d. Budget is in place for the Traffic Records Forum. It will take place August 16-20
 - e. Motion to accept- Dave, second -Scott, passes unanimously.
6. DTD project update
 - a. Data collection has started. It is about 5% complete.
 - b. No expenses have occurred yet.
 - c. Once Intersection Manager starts, the contractor will get involved.
7. Thornton project update
 - a. Successfully transmitted electronic crash records before the end of March.
8. PPAGC project update
 - a. Consultant selection is beginning.
 - b. Building a system that allows for future projects within existing budget.
9. DOR update.
 - a. DOR meet the deadline for electronic crash submission.
 - b. CSP and Denver will be the next to submit electronically.
 - c. Driver Portal will be used to integrate new submissions.
 - d. 106 Agencies are now submitting DR 3447s
 - e. DOR needs some changes made to their 405C contract.
 - i. These will effect only the process of the contract, not the goals.
 - ii. The outgoing API needs to be switched to Colorado Interactive.

- 1. DOR already has an interagency agreement with Colorado Interactive.
- iii. API for accessibility is not the way to go.
 - 1. Need to change requirement to another source.
- iv. Scott would like to get an answer on the changes before the next STRAC meeting.

Action items

- 1. Joe Livingston will look into the NHTSA regulations on these proposed changes

- 10. Performance Measures.
 - a. Performance measures need to be addressed for 2021
 - b. Scott believes that it might be okay to use electronic crashes submitted.
 - c. Christine does not think NEMSIS will be useable again.
 - d. Roadway file may be an option.
 - e. This discussion will be taken offline.
- 11. NHTSA / FHWA
 - a. The new transportation bill will have a large impact.
 - b. NHTSA will be looking at the impact of COVID
 - c. NHTSA can facilitate connections with other states.
- 12. State Transportation Safety Plan
 - a. Manjari Bhat will lead a team to implement the STSP.
 - b. Regular meetings will be held.
 - c. Sections L, M, N & O will be implemented.
 - d. The Safety Circuit Rider will be integrated into this project.
 - e. Section O is the data portion. STRAC is the data area emphasis team.
- 13. BESDT Update
 - a. Phase 1 of this project is complete.
 - b. Training on the use of BESDT will be sent out to CDOT's regions.
 - c. The blotter and the online DR-3447 are built.
 - d. CSP will help with the blotter training.
- 14. MOU
 - a. STSP Executive Committee could be combined with the STRAC Executive Committee.

Action items

- 2. Alisa will send an email with the suggested language on this change.

- 15. DRIVES Taskforce
 - a. It has been proposed to close the task force and move it back into STRAC.
 - b. Senior leadership will need to sign off on this.
 - c. This will be discussed further at the task force meeting.
- 16. Round Table
 - a. Stolfus looks forward to the opportunity to help STRAC.
 - b. Glenn Davis - Someone from OTS should be included in meetings with NHTSA
- 17. Adjourn
 - a. Motion to adjourn - Scott, second - Amy, passes unanimously.

STRAC Voting Members & Officers:

Name	Agency	Position	Phone Number	Email
Dave Swanka	CDOT	Voting Member	(303)512.5103	david.swenka@state.co.us
BoYan Quinn	CDOT	Secretary (non-voting)	(303)757-9466	BoYan.Quinn@state.co.us
Davis, Glenn	CDOT	Sargent at Arms (non-voting)	(303) 757-9462	Glenn.Davis@state.co.us

Demont, Christine	CDPHE	Voting Member	(303) 692-3057	Christine.demont@state.co.us
Hendricks, Webster	CDHS	Voting Member	(303) 866-7499	Webster.Hendricks@state.co.us
Amy Bhikha	OIT	Voting Member		amy.bhikha@state.co.us
Aldridge, David	CDPS	Chair, Voting Member	(303) 239-4540	david.aldridge@state.co.us
Saxton, Molly	Judicial	Voting Member	(720) 625-5621	molly.saxton@judicial.state.co.us
Scott Spinks	DOR	Vice-Chair, Voting Member	303-205-8419	scott.spinks@state.co.us